



## Physical Security Interoperability Alliance

### PLAI Working Group Meeting Minutes August 31st, 2016

---

Conference Call Details		(605) 475-4120	Access Code : 9173975
Australia	(08) 9520 3110	Netherlands	084 001 0003
Austria	0820 987601	South Korea	0160 -0-1073
Austria	0820 444599	United Kingdom	0844 410 0400 - 5p/min
Belgium	070 27 00 01	United Kingdom	8545508 - 15p/min
Germany	01805 016070 - 0.15€/min	United States	(605) 475-4120

#### Reminder of PSIA Operating Policy

##### *Antitrust*

The discussion should not address market allocation, pricing, or similar anticompetitive matters.

##### *Intellectual Property*

If a participant knows his or her company has patent claims that cover a portion of the spec or standard under discussion, he or she is obligated to disclose those claims, and the company must either agree to negotiate RAND (Reasonable and Non-Discriminatory) license terms or the WG will have to try to work around the claims (and the company may be asked not to participate further if this happens repeatedly).

---

**Special Note: Next meeting is September 7, 2016.** This meeting will be a check in to follow up on the ASIS planning.

#### Agenda:

1. ASIS 2016 demonstration preparation and check ins
2. Next meeting/time

#### Attendance:

- Darren Bain, RightCrowd
- Dave Bunzel, PSIA
- Jeff Longo, Kastle Systems
- Prebdhev Singh, Alert Enterprise
- Azizur Rahman, Alert Enterprise

#### Discussion:

- Meeting opened at 5:00 PM EDT
- **NOTE action items are highlighted. Please ensure these are completed before the next meeting**
- ASIS demonstration planning
  - Laura had advised by email before the meeting that Jeff would be able to provide an update on their progress. Jeff advised that engineering and testing was going well and that events are flowing as required. They are now working through demo logistics planning



- Jeff also advised he is making good progress getting Kastle systems onto a laptop for the demonstration (with no internet connection)
- Darren advised RightCrowd have been testing their PLAI adapter with the Kastle agent and have made some extra changes that will be tested tomorrow
- Jeff advised their network switch (16 port 100Mbit) would be available for the demonstration – Darren advised the groups thanks for that
- The point was raised that we need to ensure that the credentials we use are compatible with both the Lenel and Kastle readers. Jeff advised that he had the cards Lenel provided from the last demonstration and would bring those. **Darren to check with Yuri that this will work with his demo case**
- Jeff advised that they would be supplying GUIDs for the credential holders at the last minute so that they could be set up in the relevant systems for the Kastle to Alert Enterprise component of the demonstration.
- Alert advised they will have a VM set up for the demonstration and will work with Jeff on the logistics and any questions they have for the demonstration
- Demonstration room is W209A and Dave is confirming it will be available at 8am on Tuesday
- **Dave also looking into which room** we can use for the dry run set up after the show on Monday
- The concept of vendor signage for the demonstration was discussed and agreed to – logistics for this to be organized (**Dave to coordinate signage**)
- **A HDMI splitter (1 in 4 out) is required for the demonstration – where this is coming from to be determined by the next meeting (participants to see if they have one)**
- **Jeff reminded participants in the demo that they need to bring a HDMI cable**
- **A separate email thread for all participants to be started next week to ensure all items are followed through with – Darren to start this**
- Other Business
  - A follow up meeting next week to be convened
- Meeting closed – 5:43pm EDT.

**Next Meeting:** Wednesday September 7, 2016 5pm EDT